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Tēnā koutou e te whānau

It is hard to believe we are coming to the end of another year.
This will be my last official newsletter for the year so I will 
wish you all the best best for the Christmas season.  I hope 
you all have a safe holiday break.

Staff for 2024
We are sad to lose Gemma Hazelwood at the end of this year.  She has secured a position at 
Mountview School.  We have loved having Gemma as part of our staff and she will be missed.

Ling Clarke will be returning after a year’s study leave.  We also welcome Sherryl Crawford who will 
be working full time and Hayleigh-Anne Pine who has been working as a teacher aide for the past 
couple of years.  She has now finished her teacher training and it is great that we are able to keep 
her here at St Pat’s.  Another familiar face will be Aimee Wright who has also finished her teacher 
training.  She has also been working as a teacher aide and spent her last practicum working in 
Room 2 with Donna Kiff.  The full list of staff for 2024 will be:

Toki Hub
● Charlene Ede - Year 7/8 (Team leader)
● Sherryl Crawford / Debbie Smith - Year 7/8
● Hayleigh-Anne Pine / Sherryl Crawford - Year 7/8

Pikorua Hub
● Tracey Burley (Team Leader) / Sherryl Crawford - Year 4/5 
● Ling Clarke - Year 6/7
● Lorena Morris - Year 5/6
● Theresa Brady - Year 4/5

Koru Hub
● Elaine Hanford - Year 1 (Team Leader)
● Kylie Craggs / Janine Ramsay - Year 1/2
● Donna Kiff / Aimee Wright - Year 2/3
● Maryann Attwood - Year 3

Melissa Reid will be returning as our STEAM teacher and other release.  Dibble Leersnijder will also 
return as a release teacher.  Martine Tindall will return as our special needs teacher and she will be 
joined in this role by Ruth Jackson-Potter.

We welcome Naomi Keane, Tracy Bouma and Holly Barcham as teacher aides to join Sharon Griffin, 
Corinna Pandel, Jodi Steele, Georgie Day and Judith Leonard.  Donna Helleur has resigned her 
teacher aide position and we thank her for her wonderful contribution to the school over the years.

Kaylene Carson will be back as our music teacher along with Donna Johns and Kylee Patrick in the 
office.  Finally Mark Gardyne will continue as our caretaker.
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A few important dates coming up….

Cardboard City
This has been rescheduled after the unfortunate plumbing problem last week.  The senior children 
will now be staying in cardboard boxes overnight on Thursday 7 December.

Nativity
The classes have been busy practising and the nativity play 
promises to be a special reenactment of the reason for the 
Christmas season.  The pikorua hub will be leading this year but 
all classes will be contributing to the play with music and singing.
We would love to see lots of whānau joining us.

Water Fun afternoon
Send the kids to school with a change of clothes that you don’t mind
getting wet and water guns will be an advantage.  There will be lots
of water fun activities - Don’t forget to pack a towel for drying off!

End of year Mass
This is a very important finale to the school year and being a Catholic school, the ultimate 
celebration is the Mass.  All families are expected to come along to this Mass.  We recognise our 
Year 8 leavers in the Mass and having the rest of the school farewelling them makes it even more 
special.  The Mass begins at 5:30pm on Monday 11 December.  See you there!

Reports
After the results of the reporting survey, we have decided to send home the reports in hard copy.  If 
you would prefer to still receive your child/rens reports digitally, please let the classroom teacher 
know.  The reports will be going home on Tuesday 12 December.  Please check your eldest 
child’s bag if you don’t receive them! 

Prizegiving
We will recognise our student achievement on Wednesday 13 December at 2pm in the church.  
All families are welcome to join us.

Final day for 2023 and start day for 2024
The school will close at 12 noon on Thursday 14 December.  NO buses will run in the afternoon.
The school will open again for 2024 on Thursday 1 February 2024.  The office will be open on the 
mornings of 30/31 January.

And finally a prayer for the Christmas season…

God grant you the light of Christmas, which is faith; 
The warmth of Christmas, which is purity; 

The righteousness of Christmas, which is justice; 
The belief in Christmas, which is truth; 
The all of Christmas, which is Christ.

—Wilda English

Manaaki te Atua 
Maureen



What’s happening at St Pat’s….

Ryan gained the 2nd highest mark in the entrance 
exam for boys starting Year 9 at Lindisfarne 
College in Hastings next year for (out of almost 
100 boys). This is an outstanding achievement for 
Ryan.  The school is very proud of his 
achievements and his love of learning.

Congratulations to Anton Caruana, another of our 
St Pat’s pupils who was baptised recently. 

Congratulations to 
our volleyball players.  
They did very well in 
their first year playing 
volleyball.  It is great 

seeing them out there 
in the playground 

practising.

CONGRATULATIONS!

Maddie Sutton (pictured left) has 

achieved her bronze medal by walking at 

least 45 times in Tuesday Trekkers. This 

is a huge achievement. Maddie has 

shown determination and enthusiasm in 

attending Tuesday Trekkers for such a 

great length of time. 



What’s happening at St Pat’s….

Room 10 pupils made 
cards to thank the 
Parishioners who made 
the wonderful Advent 
packs for our whānau.

Toki hub travelled to Tūrangi last week to visit the Trout Centre as 
a culmination of their water study. 



Religious Education Corner

This week the whole school is participating in the Nativity Play 
led by Pikorua Hub.  The students have been amazing learning 
their parts and songs.  We would love to have you come along 
and support us when we perform on Thursday, 7 December 
starting at 1:30pm in the Church.  

A massive thank you to the church 
Purl Connect group who created the 
fabulous Nativity packs for our 
families.  Remember to keep on 
sending through photos of your 
Nativity scene or advent wreath to 
pastoral@tongarirocatholic.nz

Next Monday, 11 December at 5:30pm is the End of Year Leavers Mass.  
Everyone is to be in their correct school uniform and seated by 5:25 pm. 

PRAYER FOR ADVENT

God of hope, who brought love into this 
world,
be the love that dwells between us.
God of hope, who brought peace into 
this world,
be the peace that dwells between us.
God of hope, who brought joy into this 
world,
be the joy that dwells between us.
God of hope, the rock we stand upon,
be the centre, the focus of our lives
always, and particularly this Advent 
time.
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With the school holidays quickly approaching we have shared 5 Christmas 
Rituals for your whānau to try out. 



DIARY DATES -TERM 4

5 December Year 8 Leavers dinner

7 December Nativity Play 1:30pm in the church

7 December Rescheduled Cardboard City night

8 December Water fun day

11 December 
Final day for Kiwi Christmas Books Donations

End of Year School Graduation Mass - 5:30pm

12 December Reports home

13 December School Prize Giving 2pm

14 December Last day of school - finish at 12pm

A massive thank you to the Taupo 
Cosmopolitan Club for the $500 grant to 
purchase music equipment for our students.
Greatly appreciated!
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